	Minutes of  a meeting of Bridford Parish Council held at Bridford Village Hall on Monday 4th June 2018 at 7.00pm

PRESENT:  Cllrs S Purser (Chairman), J Padgham, A Lord, R Dowding, G Hearnden, Mrs J P Banks (Clerk),  Cnty Cllr Brook attended for part of the meeting.  No members of the public present.

	Cllr Purser in his recently appointed role as Chairman wished to publicly thank Francis Miles for all her work and commitment during her four years as a Councillor, three of which were in the Chair.  He also thanked Cllr Padgeham as vice Chairman for stepping in to Chair for the Annual Parish meeting. 

	1
	APOLOGIES Cllrs E Price, T Evans, Dst Cllr Ford

	2
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - none

	3
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – no items for discussion

	MATTERS ARISING from previous meeting

	4
	MINUTES – the Parish Council resolved to approve the minutes of the  Annual Parish Council meeting held on 14th May 2018 and the Annual Parish Meeting held on 22nd May 2018 as a true and accurate record of the meeting

	5
	ALLOTMENTS - nothing new to report.  There are still three half plots vacant.

	6
	PLAY PARK - refurbishment work on the fort will begin this month.  Cllr Price will meet with the Clerk to ascertain if there is a more suitable place for the goal posts.  The Council has received two quotes to dig out and lay the base for the table tennis table which will cost more than originally anticipated.  However, the Parish Council resolved to go ahead and get the base done and to start looking for additional grant monies to fund the purchase of the table.  The Council has instructed Will Robson to undertake this work. 

	7
	BRIDFORD HILL - the towable grit spreader is no longer working efficiently.  The Parish Council has agreed that a new machine needs to be obtained before next winter.  The Snow Warden and team of volunteers to be consulted with regards to a suitable more robust replacement.  Viridor to be approached to see if they would be willing to assist with funding.  Current storage location is now ideal.

	8
	PARISH PLAN  - finalisation deferred until next meeting when Cllr Price is present

	9
	VILLAGE GARDEN - Cllr Padgeham is meeting with the volunteers to find out more about it.  Money needs to be spent on permanent shrubs / perennials. The Council has some funds earmarked for this purpose.  The family of the late Roger Clark has thanked the Parish Council for its suggestions to have some form of memorial.  It has been also suggested that there should be some recognition to Rosemary Garforth and Mark and Linda Steer who purchased the land and developed the Village Garden for the benefit of the community.  Letters will be sent to their families to establish their thoughts.  

	Cnty Cllr Brook joined the meeting at 7.43pm.  The Chairman welcomed and invited him to speak.

	
	Cllr Brook is very keen to assist with the purchase of a new grit spreader for the Parish and has funds available from the Invest in Devon funding scheme.   He is encouraging the Council to establish the price of the machine required as soon as possible so that he can confirm what financial contribution can be made.   DCC Highways currently has thirty-eight teams working

On potholes and road repairs.  It is important that Parishioners report potholes on line.    Roger Croad, responsible for Environmental Services and Waste Disposal, has a pilot scheme for Devon logging items of waste, analysing all of the utilities we are using and what can go where.  There is a big push within the authority to ensure everything is reusable or recyclable. 
Money has been received from the Government for the A361.   A Parish Councillor reported that the road surface at Neadon Lane has been repaired as far as Windhill Gate and asked Cllr Brook to find out if the lower half will be done.  It was reported that the stretch of road between Laployd and Blackingstone has now been repaired.   The lane off Neadon Lane leading to Green Bridge requires attention, potholes and the sides of the road are falling away.

	Cnty Cllr Brook left the meeting at 8.05pm

	10
	PARISH FOOTPATHS - all footpaths within the Parish have now been walked with no serious issues to report.

	11
	REPLACEMENT OF SEAT AT POUND LANE - grant application sent to Cnty Cllr Brook to assist with funding from the Locality Budget.

	12
	PURCHASE OF MEMORIAL TO ROGER CLARK - dealt with under item 9

	13
	BRIDFORD MOBILE PHONE SIGNAL - the Clerk contacted Mel Stride MP who has been in touch with Vodaphone.   Certain adjustments have subsequently been made by Vodaphone. To date, the mobile phone signal is much improved.

	14
	DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT - Dst Cllr Ford not able to attend the meeting.

	15
	COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT - dealt with earlier in the meeting

	16
	MEETINGS ATTENDED – the Parish Council was represented at a meeting of the Snow Warden and volunteers.  The team to decide what type of grit spreader they require and let the Parish Council know.  Cllr Dowding to liaise with them.

	17
	PARISHIONERS’ REQUEST TO FELL OVERGROWN SYCAMORE TREE - Brian Beasley from DNPA has been to look at the tree and confirmed that it is a healthy tree.   BT has responsibility for cutting it back from the overhead wires.  The Parish Council will contact them and ask for this to be done.  There is no protection order on this tree so it could be felled if there is enough public support to do so.  However, establishing its ownership is proving to be a problem.  It could be that the verge where the tree is growing was originally owned by the adjoining property but that it was never included on the deeds.  The Clerk will obtain quotes for cutting it down and report back at the next meeting.

	PLANNING FOR DISCUSSION 

	18
	SHIPPEN FARM, BRIDFORD – re proposed replacement of existing garage / workshop with an oak framed, timber clad double carport and workshop (DNPA ref. 0236/18)  Following a site visit, the Parish Council supports this application.

	19
	ANY PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR DISCUSSION SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA 
LAND NEAR TO THE OLD QUARRY, SOUTHWOOD, BRIDFORD (DNPA ref. ENF/0237/17) Enforcement recommendation that legal action be authorised to (i) secure the cessation of the residential use of the land and (ii) secure the removal of the building, including the removal of all fixtures and fitting within the building that facilitate the use and the restoration of the land.

“The Parish Council has little knowledge about the current situation at the Old Quarry but would suggest that DNPA should apply the appropriate rules and regulations when considering this enforcement case”

	PLANNING FOR INFORMATION - none

	20
	ANY PLANNING ITEMS FOR INFORMATION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	FINANCE & ACCOUNTS as at 4TH JUNE 2018

	 22
	ACCOUNT BALANCES 14th MAY 2018

Current account

Investment account
	  8,508.52
  3,747.05
12,255.57

	23
	INCOME
Proceeds from sale of contents of clothing bank

Cheque re percentage of Clothing bank to Village Hall returned to P/Council


	       62.00                         
       26.40
       88.40

	24
	EXPENDITURE

Mrs J P Banks re May salary plus 9 additional hours worked in May

                        re  15 additional hours worked in April

Mrs J P Banks re catering for Annual Parish Meeting

Mr C Banks re replacing net at Play Park labour and materials                         
	     442.15
       34.97
       42.95  
     520.07


	25
	ACCOUNT BALANCES 4th JUNE 2018

Current account

Investment account
	  8,076.85
  3,747.05
11,823.90


	26
	Balances include earmarked funds: £120 refundable allotment deposits / £4,043 Play Park / £109.50 Village Garden / £224.76 Clothing Bank

	The Chairman confirmed that Cllr Dowding should continue to be the designated Councillor to check the accounts and financial information.   The Parish Council resolved to approve the accounts and authorise the expenditure.  Cllr Dowding checked the invoices to the cheque book and the reconciliation to the bank statement.

	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

	27
	GDPR  (GENERAL DATE PROTECTION REGULATION) 
BRIDFORD PARISH COUNCIL GDPR POLICY - the Parish Council resolved to adopt the policy 

	28
	BRIDFORD PARISH COUNCIL GENERAL PRIVACY NOTICE – the Parish Council resolved to adopt the Privacy Notice
The Snow Warden keeps a list of volunteer contact details and these should be included as being held by the Parish Council.

	29
	REVISED STANDING ORDERS 2018 - the Parish Council resolved to adopt the revised Standing Orders.

	30
	RISK ASSESSMENT – amendment made following review in May.  Approved by the Parish Council, signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

	31
	ANY ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION - none

	OTHER ITEMS FOR INFORMATION - 

	32
	ANY OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	33
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION - A Parish Councillor reminded everyone that fly tipping should be reported to TDC who will attend and remove.

	34
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – the next meeting will be held on Monday 2nd July at 7.00pm in the upstairs room of the Village Hall.   

	
	………………………………………Chairman ………………………………2018

	
	CIRCULATION

Newsletters, Reports & Circulars,
Miscellaneous

Correspondence sent

Various


